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Bruno Adamczyk (64’) Remembered, Dylan & Michelle Matthews during last week’s assembly  

Dear College Community

Last Friday our Middle and Senior Years students gathered in Purton Hall for a very special 
assembly to honour an Old Scholar who was killed in the Vietnam War. Corporal Bruno 
Adamczyk attended Rostrevor from 1957 to 1959 and was killed in action on the 12 July 
1969 aged 22. Bruno’s grandson, Dylan Matthews, is a Year 8 Rostrevor student.

Some months ago I met with Dylan’s mother, Michelle, who shared the story of her father 
with me as well as her commitment to keeping his memory alive. We agreed that any Old 
Scholar who laid down his life for his country, as we do with Old Scholars who perished in 
World War II whose names are inscribed near the chapel doors, deserved to be remembered 
and set about planning for this to happen.  

Friday was the culmination of a long journey. We were joined by family and friends of 
Bruno and members of the 9th Battalion in which he served. We were joined on stage by 
a very special guest, John Schumann, the former Redgum singer-songwriter and honorary 
member of the 9th Battalion. John, with the accompaniment of our very own vocal teacher 
Rohan Powell, provided a stirring rendition of Waltzing Matilda along with a haunting 
performance of his iconic classic ‘I was only 19’. We were blest to have such a great 
Australian with us who also shared powerful words that one day we might live in a world 
that can settle its differences without guns.

A highlight of the assembly was listening to Michelle sharing the story of her father and 
the impact his death had on her childhood and her family. Too often war casualties are 
reported as statistics. For staff and students to hear the very personal story of one soldier 
and his family brought a new sense of reality to the horror of warfare. It is difficult to 
choose a single paragraph from Michelle’s story to share with you as it was so deeply 
moving. However, I share Michelle’s words, as it spoke to the reality that Bruno was a 
student at the College, involved in activities which current students still enjoy, with a whole 
life ahead of him - See over page for Michelle’s story.

After the Last Post and the Rouse was played a special plinth was unveiled with a plaque 
commemorating the life and death of Corporal Bruno Adamczyk complete with the words 
‘In loving memory of Bruno, a Rossi boy who became an Australian Hero.’

I thank all those who made this very special ceremony possible. I especially thank Michelle 
and Dylan for reminding every student that our lives can make difference and no-one is 
ever forgotten.

God Bless

Simon Dash 
Principal

T
E

R
M

 3
, W

E
E

K
 6

 F
R

ID
A

Y 
02

 S
EP

TE
M

B
ER

 2
01

6
A

bs
en

te
e 

lin
e:

 8
36

4 
83

87

Enjoy an intimate afternoon with

TICKET SALES CLOSE THIS 
SUNDAY AT 8PM

BUY TICKETS

http://www.rostrevor.sa.edu.au/ladies-high-tea.html


DATES TO  
REMEMBER

A ROSTREVOR STORY  
Corporal Bruno Adamczyk (‘64) 1946 - 1969, Vietnam War Veteran, 9th Battalion
Special Principal’s Assembly, Friday 26 August, joined by family and friends of Bruno and members of the 9th Battalion in which he served. We were joined on stage by 
a very special guest, John Schumann and our very own Vocal Teacher, Rohan Powell, who together performed moving renditions of Waltzing Matilda and I was only 19.

An extract from Michelle Matthews speech...
“Bruno, my Dad, was born on the 27th of July 1946 in Germany.  He was an only child and when he was 3 years old 
he and his parents moved to Australia to have a better life and escape the unrest that was Germany at the time.  
They settled in Mildura for a while before moving to Magill in 1956.  Bruno then became a Rossi boy as he attended 
Rostrevor College in 1957, 58 and 59. He was a student just like you boys, he was on the swimming team and played 
football but he wasn’t very academically minded so left at the age of 14 to work at a printers.  It was there he met 
my mother, Cecilia, and they became childhood sweethearts.  Bruno spent the next couple of years working at the 
printers but his passion was to join the army. On the 30th of July 1963, 3 days after his 17th birthday, Bruno signed 
up for a six year commitment with the army to become a regular soldier.”

TERM 3
SEPTEMBER

Week 7

Monday 05
Indian Pilgrimage Day/Evening 
Retreat 

Tuesday 06 
JY’s Open Morning

Wednesday 07 
JY’s Music Night, Callan Hall

Thursday 08
Middle & Senior Class & Individual 
Photos

Friday 09
Year 10 Youth Ministry Class 
Hectorville Confirmation Retreat 

Week 8

Monday 12
Year 10 with Loreto Dancing  

Tuesday 13 
JY Reception Non Sport Photos

Tuesday 13 - Friday 16
Year 6 Canberra Camp

Thursday 15
Come & Try Rostrevor Day

MY/SY Music Night - 		
Norwood Concert Hall

Year 11 RAH Party Program 

Friday 16
Winter Co-Curricular/Spirit Assembly 

MIDDLE & SENIOR YEARS CLASS & INDIVIDUAL PHOTOS
SCHEDULE/PAYMENT DETAILS ON PAGES 09 & 10 OF THIS NEWSLETTER
NEXT THURSDAY - PRE ORDER NOW

Photos for the MY/ SY will be conducted on Thursday 08 September from 9:00am. Photo times will 
be distributed to students, as well as staff who will assist with coordinating the day’s schedule. 
Furthermore, the remaining co-curricular photos will also be taken on this day. Please refer to the 
photo schedule that was emailed Monday 29/07 for the complete list of outstanding co-curricular 
teams, as well as class and individual photo times. Parent support in ensuring students are prepared 
and ready on the day is appreciated. In particular, students who will need to bring their sports 
uniform for co-curricular team photos to be taken. 

**Please note there is a separate envelope for the remaining co-curricular 
orders. This will not be distributed via PC Teachers but will be available 
at Main Reception and Student Services for parents (or students) to collect.

SAVE THE DATE 
Presentation 
Night
Compulsory Reception to Year 12 
Event

Date: Monday 31 October, 2016

Time: 6.45pm

Where: Influencers Community 
Church, Paradise

   Old Scholar, Bruno Adamczyk 

VIDEO OF JOHN SCHUMANN & ROHAN POWELL 
Performing, Waltzing Matilda & I Was Only 19 

Can be viewed HERE on the College’s vimeo page!

Photos as presented 
and taken at the 

Principal’s gathering 
last Friday. Including 

the memorial 
plaque (right) that 

was unveiled at the 
assembly. 

https://vimeo.com/user49582099


and security online, their relationships with other 
users and their online reputation. It provided 
insight into the devices young people are using, 
as well as the popular websites, apps and social 
networking sites they are accessing.

Thanks to Evan Pezos, Director – Student Welfare, 
for organising the evening.

Prefect Selection

As I write we are in the process of finalising 
prefect selection for 2017. This last phase is 
for the selection of the Prefect - House Captain 
Positions. Nominees have had an opportunity 
during the course of this week to address their 
peers at House gatherings and students have 
voted for their preferred candidate. Votes are 
being tallied this afternoon.

At the Principal’s Assembly last week Mr Dash 
announced four of the five Prefects who had won 
the non-House Portfolio positions:

Flynn Pisani	 Head Prefect

Alex Cusack	 Deputy Head Prefect

Michael Sosa	 Prefect – Social Justice 

Damien Pipicella	Prefect – Community     
Activities 

Alexander Prefect – Internal 
Gentilcore	 Services

SACE Course Counselling Evening

It was great to see so many parents at the Years 
10 to 11 and 11 to 12 SACE Counselling Evening 
on Tuesday night. We hope that the guidance 
offered by counsellors assisted you and your son 
with selecting appropriate subjects for 2017. 

Your sons will be notified of their confirmed 
course for 2016 in mid-November. At this time 
there will be a small window of opportunity for 
students to tweak their courses, although we don’t 
expect that there will be too many changes given 
our counselling process. This becomes even more 
difficult next year, when classes may be full. It 
is worth emphasising once again the importance 
of selecting appropriate subjects with careful 
consideration of strengths and weaknesses as well 
as meeting tertiary requirements.   

Cyber-Safety Parent Education Seminar

Last Wednesday evening Rostrevor College hosted 
a ThinkUKnow presentation. This follows our 
Student Cyber-Safety Program.

ThinkUKnow Australia is a cyber-safety education 
program that educates parents, carers and 
teachers on how people are using technology, the 
challenges they may face online, and how to help 
them overcome these in a safe and ethical way.

The 90 minute presentation was delivered by a 
local law enforcement member and an industry 
volunteer. The presentation covered issues 
relating to children and young peoples’ privacy 

DEPUTY PRINCIPAL

The Prefect - Head of Boarding position was 
finalised earlier this week and we are pleased 
to announce that this position has been won by 
Hugh Walker

I congratulate the Prefects Elect and their 
families on the above appointments. The 
nomination and selection process was rigorous 
and families should be justifiably proud of their 
son’s selection to the 2017 Prefect body.

The challenge for all students is to seek 
leadership opportunities offered at Rostrevor; 
this is not only for those boys who have 
leadership aspirations but also for those of 
you who just want to give it a try. In closing, 
remember one does not need a badge or a title 
to be a leader and to serve.

God bless.

Frank Ranaldo 
Deputy Principal 

Max McKay and Riley Slack Year 10 discuss an English study on John Schumann’s work

Flynn Pisani Alex Cusack Michael Sosa

Damien Pipicella Alexander Gentlecore Hugh Walker

St. Joseph’s Old Scholars 
Centenary Dinner	
Wednesday 5th October. 6.30p.m. 
for 7p.m. start.

Adelaide Royal Coach - 24 Dequetteville Tce. 
Kent Town. $43 for a 3 Course Carvery. Guest 
Speaker: Sister Marie Foale RSJ. Name/phone 
number bookings by 30th September with	
 Josie - 82953667 or Margaret - 8371 1527. 

Invitation for all former students/teachers 
(male and female) from any Josephite Schools/
Colleges to attend.  

ROCSC - CSL Cup Final
This Saturday  12.30p.m     

Main Oval
Come support the ROCSC this Saturday on 
the Main Oval from 12.30pm. In addition to 
the CSL Cup Final, the ‘Cup Legends’ and 
the ‘President Select Squad’ will battle it 
out in an exhibition match. Be sure to come 
along to support all teams or even just for a 
good laugh! Visit their Facebook page to see 
the exhibition match line ups.



This week commenced on Monday with the 
Year Seven cohort having their Retreat day. The 
retreat was based around Friendship and what 
makes a good friend. We began with a Jelly Bean 
meditation; each boy was asked to close his 
eyes and receive three jelly beans. They were 
then invited to eat them and test out whether 
they could pick which flavour they had had. The 
lesson was that people are like the beans, same 
in essence but with different characteristics and 
talents.  The next session emphasised that each 
person is a gift from God and that our inner self is 
more important than the outer wrapping. 

The friendship session came after a game on the 
oval run by Mr Callisto. Students identified what 
makes a good friend and how we can keep good 
friendships going.   The final session before lunch 
focused on a moral dilemma which concerned a 
ferry sinking and only eight people can be saved. 
Each small group witnessed passionate debate 
about who should be saved and why. After lunch 
we moved to the chapel for a final liturgy. Boys 
reflected on their sins and we symbolically burnt 
them after placing them on paper into a tin. The 
students joined in well and I was pleased with 
their participation.

This Friday the Social Justice group has taken 
a stand for White Ribbon Day which rejects 
violence against women. Here is the quote form 
the school bulletin. 

‘Domestic violence is a form of violence that 
can occur within any relationship. There are 
many different types of domestic violence, 
including social, physical and emotional.  9 
out of 10 victims experience abuse by a male 
offender. Domestic violence is a serious problem 
in Australia.  White Ribbon is the world’s largest 
movement of men and boys working to end men’s 
violence against women, promote gender equality, 
healthy relationships and provide a new vision 
of masculinity.  Join the conversation and let the 
world know where you stand. Take the oath for 
respectful relationships this Friday in the Valley. ‘

I commend them for encouraging this great 
initiative.

Br John Ahern

 

YEAR 7 RETREAT

Br John Ahern 
Assistant Principal 
Religious Identity  
and Mission

YR 7 RETREAT



To steal a line from one Edward McGuire, “What a 
week it has been…”. 

Confirmation and First Communion

On Sunday 21 August a fine group of Rostrevor 
students from years 4 and 5 gathered, along 
with their families, at Tranmere Parish Church 
to celebrate their Confirmation. The act of 
Confirmation is the rite at which a baptized 
person, especially one baptized as an infant, 
affirms Christian belief and is admitted as a full 
member of the Catholic Church. It is a time of 
great celebration for families and, indeed, the 
boys themselves. 

On behalf of Rostrevor College I would like to 
offer public thanks to the following people for 
holding the hands of our boys as they took this 
important journey in their Spiritual lives; Special 
thanks to Archbishop Philip Wilson for taking the 
time to preside over the celebration for us, Father 
Peter Zwaans from the Hectorville Parish, Deacon 
Remo Patroni and Ms Stephanie Roach from 
the Tranmere Parish Office. Their support of our 
Sacramental Program at Rostrevor is invaluable! 
I also offer thanks to the entire Tranmere Parish 
for their hospitality in welcoming us into their 
wonderful Church. Further to this I express my 
thanks to Mrs Deb Monaghan, Ms Lauren Hanson 
and Ms Kate Parrish for assisting the boys in 
their preparation for the special day and to Mr 
Elias Degeorge and our College Choir for making 
the day a resounding success. Most importantly I 
thank the families of the boys for their love, care 
and support of these fine young men.

Last weekend on Saturday 27 and Sunday 28 
August, the boys then received their First Holy 
Communion in services overseen by Father 
Anthoni Adamai and Father Dennis Edwards, 
also at the Tranmere Church. This completed the 
rite of passage for the boys and was, once again, 
a time of celebration for families and the lads 
themselves as they received their First Eucharist 
in the body and blood of Christ.

Congratulations gentlemen!

Book Week

Each year, around the Nation, Primary Schools 
celebrate a love of learning and reading by 
engaging in the annual ‘Book Week’. During this 
time Schools, Libraries, Booksellers, Authors, 
Illustrators and children celebrate Australian 
Children’s Literature. This year’s theme was, 
‘Australia: Story Country’ and we concluded a 
week of reading and storytelling in the Callan 
Hall where boys dressed up in an ‘Aussie’ theme. 
We had Ned Kelly, an Octopus and even a few 

JUNIOR CAMPUS
Geoff Aufderheide 
Director - Junior Campus

‘Bogans’ on show and the parents and caregivers 
assembled for this annual event were delighted to 
see a fair bit of creativity on show! 

I thank all families in supporting their boys for 
the week (some racked up a fair bill in the Ideas 
Centre purchasing a ‘must have’ book!) and also 
Ms Jenny Leggett for supporting staff in providing 
picture books to read and assorted activities 
for the boys to engage in. Reading is the most 
important skill for our boys to learn as it helps 
them to access the curriculum throughout school 
and life! Perhaps we should celebrate Book Week 
every week?

‘BRAiNgro’ Trial

In recent editions of the College Newsletter I have 
reported on the Junior Campus’ engagement with 
the Mental Health and Well-being framework, 
‘Kidsmatter’. Staff have been working hard in 
learning about the importance of mental health 
and well-being and the obvious benefits for the 
boys in our care from both an emotional and 
academic point of view. This training has led to 
the implementation of our Resilience Program 
‘Bounceback’ over recent weeks – launched with 
much ceremony at a recent Callan Hall Assembly.

To continue our learning in this space, we are 
incredibly pleased to inform the community that 
we will also be trialling a new program amongst 
our Year 3 and 4 students called BRAiNgro. 
BRAiNgro is a whole school wellbeing program 
that uses the latest neuroscience research to 
provide students with a range of tools to improve 
social, emotional, and educational learning. We 
are fortunate to have developed a partnership 
with local and well known Psychologist, Rita 
Princi, who has offered to assist us in a clinical 
trial of this new and exciting program in our 
school community. Soon, we will be inviting 
parents and carers of our Year 3 and 4 cohort to 
attend an information session and our staff have 
already begun training in order to facilitate the 
program – an online learning tool that is state of 
the art and one of a kind! We are also lucky that 
we will be the only school in SA that will be able 
to trial this with Year 3 and 4 students. We look 
forward to sharing this with the community, and 
the outcomes of the trial, towards the end of the 
year.

Exciting News!

Finally I offer some exciting news for some of 
our Year 5 and 6 students! I won’t give too much 
away but in coming weeks we will be engaging 
the services of Rocket Scientist, Ms Flavia 
Nardini, who is the Chief Executive Officer of a 
company called ‘Launchboxspace’ (http://www.
launchboxspace.com/). Flavia has been gracious 
enough to offer her time to work with groups of 
Year 5 and 6 boys around the theme of ‘Satellites’. 
I’ll leave it at that for now but rest assured… at 
Rostrevor College, all of us can ‘See Further!

Bookweek Parade (Top, 
Column Right, Students 
were encouraged to dress 

up for the parade  in what 
was one of the better 

parades in reccent memory.



This free seminar off ers advice on typical scenarios that parents oft en 
face at home with their children. Led by Mark Le Messurier, a well-
known teacher, counsellor and author, this seminar will provide insights 
and guidance on parenting. Register now to avoid disappointment; this 
promises to be a very insightful seminar. 

Wednesday 21st September
Kelty Theatre, Rostrevor College
7.00pm to 8.30pm

‘Raising Beaut Kids’ 
A seminar for parents presented by Mark Le Messurier 

PARENT EDUCATION 
SEMINAR

To fi nd out more or to register for this free seminar, visit www.rostrevor.sa.edu.au

 67-91 Glen Stuart Road, Woodforde, SA 5072
T +61 8 8364 8200 F +61 8 8364 8396
E roscoll@rostrevor.sa.edu.au W www.rostrevor.sa.edu.au

A CATHOLIC ALL BOYS’ DAY & BOARDING
COLLEGE IN THE EDMUND RICE TRADITION
Reception to Year 12

A fundamental belief for Catholic schools in the 
Edmund Rice tradition is that Jesus is seen God’s 
image and likeness in its human expression, and 
that Jesus’ values and teachings show all people 
‘the way, the truth and the life’ (John 14:6). In 
harmony with this acceptance and as reflected 
by the Touchstones, values to be fostered within 
Rostrevor College’s understanding and practice 
of pastoral care and student wellbeing include 
love, respect, compassion, reconciliation, justice & 
solidarity, tolerance, forgiveness and inclusivity.

The pastoral care of students in this context refers 
to action taken by the College and all its members 
to support and enhance student wellbeing of a 
personal, physical, social, emotional, mental or 
spiritual nature. One such school-wide initiative 
includes the promotion of cyber-safety and the 
stance taken against cyberbullying.

Cyber-Safety/Cyber-Bullying

The internet offers the chance to explore a 
virtually unlimited world without the restraints 
of the ‘real’ world, additionally, content on the 
internet is not broken into age or developmentally 
appropriate areas. Without supervision 
and guidance, a young child can either 
unintentionally or purposely find content that is 
disturbing, explicit or inappropriate. Subsequently, 
Rostrevor College, working alongside parents, 
helps facilitate the education of its students with 
regards to appropriate use of technology.

In partnership with SAPOL, all Year 5-9 students 
attended a seminar on cyber-safety and cyber 
bullying. Officers from Eastern Adelaide Crime 

Prevention Section paid a visit to our school, 
running two separate sessions including an 
opportunity for students to ask questions. The 
student presentations were followed up with an 
evening ThinkUKnow presentation for parents 
delivered by the Australian Federal Police. This 
evidence-based cyber safety program provides 
accessible cyber safety education to parents, 
carers and teachers through schools and 
organisations across Australia. Parents were 
also guided through the College Anti Bullying 
Policy which emphasises the importance of 
relationships in an ‘Inclusive Community’ such 
as ours.

This is the fourth year of our involvement with 
SAPOL, something we are grateful for. As part of 
our Pastoral Care Program, SAPOL also deliver ‘A 
Guide To Obtaining Your L’s and P’s’ and ‘Drugs 
& Alcohol’ presentations to our Year 10 and 9’s 
respectively.

Judging by the following responses, students got a 
lot out of the presentations;

“I enjoyed the presentation on cyber safety and 
cyber-bullying because it was informative and I 
gained some knowledge about safety online.”	
Christian Corbo Year 6

“I didn’t realise that people can be bullied 
online by socialising online with school friends 
and people who they don’t know i.e. strangers” 
Nicholas Malatesta Year 5

“One thing I learnt from the ‘Cyber-Safety’ and 
‘Cyber-bullying’ presentation is all of the little 
details from a photograph posted online can 
tell someone lots about you like your location” 
Christian Laranjeira Year 6

“This was important to me because it taught 
me about problems and dangers in the outside 
world and on social media stes that I thought 
were safe.” 				  
Isaac Kelly Year 5 

ThinkUknow Above and Top - SAPOL present 
ThinkUknow to year 5-9 Students, with a parent 
presentation last Wednesday   

Evan Pezos 
Director - Student 
Welfare

STUDENT WELFARE



SENIOR & MIDDLE YEARS 
Academic Award Recipients 

Semester 1 MY/SY Academic Awards

43 students were presented with a Palma Merenti 
Award for Academic Excellence at our Principal’s 
Assembly last Friday.  This award is granted to 
students who receive a GPA of >=90% and is 
calculated by converting each subject grade to a 1 to 
15 point scale.

Additionally, 59 Principal’s and 19 Christian Brother 
Awards have been presented at House Assemblies. 

Kerry Hodkinson  
Director - Teaching and 
Learning 

 
ACADEMIC EXCELLENCE AWARDS - PALMA MERENTI

YEAR 7 YEAR 8 YEAR 9
Fabian Di Iulio Liam D’Silva Somil Boora

Jordan Zorzi Giovanni Elias Daniel Maida

Jack Haddad Luca Mazzeo

Thomas Hill Jack Myers

Daniel Leonard Archer Newton

Christopher Votino Clinton Nitschke

Luke Washbourne Jake Tatarelli

YEAR 10 YEAR 11 YEAR 12
Niranjan Srithar Stephen Baldwin William Burden

Henry Warren Nicholas Barone Declan Candy

Jonathon Cavuoto Matthew Del Corso

Alexander Cusack Lorenzo Fantarella

Alexander Gentilcore Jack Hill

Xavier Montin Aaron Katemis

Flynn Pisani Bradley Katemis

Thomas Roocke Ferghus Kernahan

Nathan Monda

Marcus Pipe

Christian Piteo

Joshua Richards

Jake Richter

David Signore

Dylan Smith

James Snowball

Isaac Varano

MY/SY MUSIC NIGHT TICKETS
Thank you to the families that have already purchased tickets. We understand there have been some issues with ticket purchasing on the  Qkr site and 
apologise for the inconvenience. However, the sites integrity has been checked and no faults have been logged. We suggest  that; if you are using the 
app on a smart device, please ensure you have updated the Qkr App with the latest version available. Hopefully, this will eliminate any further issues. 

Furthermore, although purchasers cannot determine how many seats are available on a table (in the first instance), the site will not actually allow you 
to process payment if there are less seats than you require available. At this time, an alert will advise the number of seats remaining, if any. The Table / 
seating plan for this event can be found HERE.

https://qkr.mastercard.com/store/#/home
https://portal.rostrevor.sa.edu.au/college/For%20Parents/Forms/AllItems.aspx?RootFolder=%2Fcollege%2FFor%20Parents%2FEvent%20Information%2FMY%20SY%20Music%20Night&FolderCTID=0x01200079E0A0DA4AEA0341BB3E244AAD57C6A8&View=%7BA950F52E-7AD6-481C-A7F2-602B53C7BE12%7D


TERM DATES  
2016

Term 1  
Tuesday 02 February to Friday 15 April

Term 2 
Tuesday 03 May to Friday 08 July  

Term 3 
Tuesday 26 July to Friday 30 September
Labour Day, 03 October 

Term 4 
Tuesday 18 October to Friday 09 December

Do you have exciting news 
about a current student or Old 
Scholar? We’d love to celebrate 
these achievements with you  
and the Rostrevor Community.

Contact us with your story: 
news@rostrevor.sa.edu.au

For sporting achievements,  
please contact Jeff Fischer: 
jfischer@rostrevor.sa.edu.au

 67-91 Glen Stuart Road, Woodforde, SA 5072
T +61 8 8364 8200 F +61 8 8364 8396
E roscoll@rostrevor.sa.edu.au W www.rostrevor.sa.edu.au

A CATHOLIC ALL BOYS’ DAY & BOARDING
COLLEGE IN THE EDMUND RICE TRADITION
Reception to Year 12

COLLEGE

 

PAL
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SOCCER
PRIMARY B 5 def East Adelaide 1

Best

YEAR 4/5 B  1 def Marryatville 0

Best

YEAR 4/5 R  10 def Trinity Gardens 0 

Best

YEAR 2/3 1def  by Burnside 3

Best 

BASKETBALL
YEAR 6/7 30 def Walkerville 16

Best  M Deng, J Smith

YEAR 4/5R 15 def by TVCS 20

Best  

YEAR 2/3 16 def Walkerville 8

Best   N Babic, M Hawes, L Kozno

YEAR 4/5 B 34 def PAC 6

Best All played well. Great team effort.

CO-CURRICULAR 
JUNIOR YEARS - Week 5

 

DEBATING
YEAR 10 87.2 def St Aloysius College 84.8

Best Speaker P Russo

MIDDLE BLACK def by Pembroke Yellow

Best Speaker L D’Silva

MIDDLE RED 274 def by St Peter’s Girls 275

Best Speaker J Zorzi

CO-CURRICULAR 
SENIOR YEARS - Week 5

N.B. The Year 10 team has finished top and qualified for the QF to be held next 
Wednesday vs Portside Christian College

1-2-3 October
Rostrevor College 

67-91 Glen Stuart Road, 
Woodforde, SA 5072

www.acmilansoccerschool.com.au

UEFA Pro Coaches & ProfessionaL Italian Staff
Ex Ac Milan Player - Andrea Icardi

Adelaide

SELECTION BEST PLAYERS FOR OVERSEAS EXPERIENCE

Evaluation & Certificate
Discounts may apply*

 excl Ac Milan Kit

  Athelstone Cricket Club  
Junior Registrations now open.

       Age groups : Under 9’s through to under 17
Register on-line at AthelstoneCricketClub.webs.com

     	 For more information call Junior Coordinator Andrew Mulvany 		

0412 343 445

http://acmilansoccerschool.com.au/


 
 

MIDDLE & SENIOR YEARS PHOTOS - CLASS, INDIVIDUAL & SPECIALS  
Inc. remaining co-curricular team photos as listed 
Front Lawns, Rostrevor House, Thursday 08 September, 2016 

 
Photos for SY/MY will be conducted on Thursday 08 September from 9:00am on the front lawns of Rostrevor 
House. Photo times have been distributed to students, as well as to staff who will assist with coordinating the 
day’s schedule. Furthermore, the remaining co-curricular photos will also be taken on this day. Please refer to 
the photo schedule attached for the complete list of outstanding co-curricular teams, as well as class and 
individual photo times. Parent support in ensuring students are prepared and ready on the day is appreciated; in 
particular, for those students who will need to bring their sports uniform for co-curricular photos to be taken.   
 

ALL STUDENTS MUST BE: 

 Correctly, neatly and fully dressed in their Winter Uniform; 

 Groomed as per College expectations; 

 Lined up ready 5 minutes BEFORE the scheduled time. 
 
ORDERING & PAYMENT INSTRUCTIONS  

Please be aware that the College has engaged a new supplier for our student photographs, so the ordering 
process has changed. We hope that you enjoy the more natural style of images Vanessa and her team produce. 
 
Order Envelope 
For those who would prefer not to order online, an ordering envelope will be distributed to all students via their PC 
Teacher. Please return your order envelope before or on Photo Day. 
 
**Please note there is a separate envelope for the remaining co-curricular orders. This will not be distributed via PC 
Teachers but will be available at Main Reception & Student Services for parents (or students) to collect. 
 
Order Online 
Online ordering is available (and encouraged). Please follow the directions below. Payment is via Paypal, Credit Card 
or Electronic Funds transfer. We will receive the orders via email instantly so there is no need to complete the 
envelope as well.   
 

1. Click on the link: http://www.saschoolphotography.com.au/pre-purchase-packages/rostrevor-college/ OR go to 
saschoolphotography.com.au  and select ‘Packages’ from the menu, then ‘Rostrevor College’.  

2. Click on the "order now” button (if the products list doesn't automatically come up) 
3. Fill in your child/children’s name/s and year level/s, and click on the shopping cart. For co-curricular photos, be 

sure to select the co-curricular option and include the name of the co-curricular team when prompted.  
4. You can either view your cart, or add another photo for another child. 
5. Proceed to Checkout 
6. Fill in your details 
7. Proceed to payment 

 

Photos will be returned to the College so no need to pay for postage. Please contact the Photographer, Vanessa 
Size, via the details below, if you have any questions or trouble ordering. 
 

 

Vanessa Size Photography 
Adelaide and Clare Valley 
M 0438 421 823 E info@vanessasize.com.au W www.vanessasize.com.au and www.saschoolphotography.com.au  
 

For any further enquiries, please contact the College Development Office on 8364 8371 or email 
development@rostrevor.sa.edu.au 

 

 
 
 

http://www.saschoolphotography.com.au/pre-purchase-packages/rostrevor-college/
http://saschholphotogrpahy.com.au/
mailto:info@vanessasize.com.au
http://www.vanessasize.com.au/
http://www.saschoolphotography.com.au/
mailto:development@rostrevor.sa.edu.au


 
 
 

 

08 SEPTEMBER PHOTO SCHEDULE 
To be lined up ready 5 minutes BEFORE scheduled time 

 

ROSTREVOR COLLEGE MIDDLE & SENIOR YEARS PHOTOS - CLASS, INDIVIDUAL  & SPECIALS 

Northern Side of Rostrevor House (Stand 1) Southern Side of Rostrevor House (Stand 2) 

Time PC Class / Group / Coach Time PC Class / Group / Coach 

8.30am to 
8.50am 

Staff Photos 8.30am to 
8.50am 

Staff Photos 

9.00am DEIESM 9.00am CHUNGJ 

9.10am DEEGAP 9.10am WATERP 

9.20am COOPJ 9.20am BACLAV 

9.30am MARSHM 9.30am KELLYJ 

9.40am SALINL 9.40am URBANG 

9.50am Catch Up 

10.00am GEHRET 10.00am CALLIA 

10.10am NITSCM 10.10am BURROJ 

10.20am HASKEH 10.20am FOOTNM 

10.30am RECESS  

11.00am OBRIEC/ROMANC 11.00am HUNTW 

11.10am MCCURR 11.10am OSMANG 

11.20am ROBINC 11.20am HODKIT 

11.30am SACHSR 11.30am SIMPSS 

11.40am TIGGEM/ROBERA 11.40am BETRAA 

11.50am STEELP 11.50am PHILLJ 

12.00pm ROBINS 12.00pm MCNAMN 

12.10pm Catch Up 

12.20pm Senior Rock Band 12.20pm Small Jazz Combo 

12.30pm Senior Jazz Ensemble 12.30pm Intermediate Band 

12.40am Senior Vocal Ensemble 12.40am Middle Rock Band 

12.50pm Brass Ensemble 12.50pm Senior Band 

1.05pm LUNCH (Staff Photos) 

1.50pm Social Justice Group 1.50pm 7-12 Swimming 

2.00pm MY House & House Vice Captains 2.00pm Tredecim Annis 

2.10pm First XVIII Football 2.10pm First XI Soccer 

2.20pm OS Sons & Grandsons (7-9) 2.20pm OS Sons & Grandsons (10-12) 

2.30pm 
 

2.30pm 7-12 Indigenous Students 

2.45pm Boarding House Students & Staff (Big Memorial Grand Stand) 

3.00pm  Year 12 Boarders (Boarding House Rocks) 

 
Sibling photos must be pre ordered BEFORE 12 September. Scheduled time to be advised prior to photo day. 
Sibling photos to be ordered as follows: 
 

JY Siblings Only  via 21 September Photo Envelope 
MY/SY Siblings Only  via 08 September Photo Envelope 
JY + MY/SY Siblings  via 08 September Photo Envelope (eldest sibling to collect JY sibling/s) 

 



The Parents’ & Friends’ Association  
invites you to a  

Ladies High Tea

Sunday 11th September
Lenzerheide Restaurant
12pm - 3.30pm

$75 per person - Limited seats available. 
Tickets can be purchased via Qkr.  
Visit the College website for details.

Email: pandf@rostrevor.sa.edu.au

Guest Speaker  
Kelly Nestor

Listen to broadcast 
presenter, Kelly Nestor  
speak about the biggest role 
of her life - as a mother of 
two children under six.

Fashion displayed by  
Elle & Elka

Jewellery by Fifth Avenue



Featuring ...rThe Ark Clothing Co. & nikel and sole

F
A
S
H
I
O
N 

The Parent Music Support Group invite 
you to this special event!

Tickets $50  | Door Prizes | Guest MC | Gift Bags
Champagne & Finger Foods on Arrival 
 Bar Facilities | Fashion Parade | Raffles 

Plus... Special Live Music Performance from 
Old Scholar, NELSON DU BOIS! Limited 

tickets 
available

SHOW 2016

Friday 14 October | The Pavilion
7:00pm - Late

TICKETS ON SALE VIA QKR
10AM MONDAY 05 SEPTEMBER





Learn to Code
at loreto

Oct 12-14
9am - 3.30pm

BYO
Laptop

Beginner
Years 3-9 $350

Enrol today at www.codecamp.com.au/loretoadelaide

Learn to code and build 
your own iPhone app at 
Code Camp.
Have fun, be creative and enjoy 
using logic and problem solving 
during your school holidays!

Invitation to all schools

316 Portrush Road, Marryatville South Australia 5068



efm.net.au

Find us on Facebook 

30 DAYS FOR $30*

SHAKE OFF 
THE WINTER BLAHS

Spring into health at an EFM Health Club and get 30 days 
personalised training for a price you never thought possible.

Don’t delay phone 1300 336 348 now 

*Conditions apply

Wade Brady
Franchisee - EFM Rostrevor

0417 167 638




